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In April 2021 we sent out the chair’s report as we were unable to hold our AGM. This is a brief update 

of our news since then. The committee have kept in touch through emails, a socially distanced meeting 

outside last summer ,zoom meetings and finally all together in the Mission Hall. Due to work 

commitments Dave Burge decided to resign and I would like to thank him for all his hard work and 

delicious cooking during his time on the committee. We have been able to co-opt two new members 

Jon Waterman and Kevin Pearce who I hope will be formally elected when we are able to meet 

properly. More recently Peter Riley and Jill Kelsey have decided to step down from the committee. We 

would like to thank them for their work and commitment. A special thank you goes to Peter who has 

been a member of the committee for many years and has organised our Friday coffee mornings  for as 

long as I can remember. Tony Critoph and Jackie Raw have been co-opted onto the committee and we 

warmly welcome all the new members.

Chris Hubbard very kindly agreed to keep sending out his informative and entertaining newsbites 

throughout the year. His messages have been greatly appreciated by us all and we are all really pleased 

that he has reconsidered his decision to retire. A huge thank you from all of us Chris.

Finally this summer we have been able to restart our social events, fortunately these occurred on sunny 

days. In spite of following Covid rules we lit the beacon and raised a glass to celebrate the end of 

lockdown, held a lively veg show , a coffee morning and more recently a very sociable and tasty 

Village Picnic. We are planning more social events, hoping to repeat our ‘Murder, Mystery Evening’ 

and already starting to plan a big village event for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee next year.

Thanks to prompting by the committee new road signs have been erected by the council at each end of 

Puddledock Lane which should help the residents, emergency vehicles and delivery drivers. We have 

also made some enquiries about how to improve pedestrian access through Puddledock Lane for 

people who catch the bus. Unfortunately without the landowners  permission we are unable to 

progress further.

As I said in my previous report as a village we have been very lucky during the pandemic and 

fortunately not too many of us have caught the virus. Many people have helped each other with 

shopping, collecting prescriptions and keeping in contact by phone. Walking through the village 

everybody has remained cheerful and friendly which makes a big difference to us all. We must also 

welcome all the new faces in the village and hope to see you at future events.

Finally we look forward to seeing you at our AGM on Wednesday 29th September from 7.00 pm. Andy 

will be collecting subscriptions during the evening.














